Rossport Town Topics - cont'd from page 10.....

repairing old docks, cut and burn the hay and remove obstacles from the water. If time permits, they will tackle other jobs in the village. They will begin working on the 15th of June.

The annual meeting of the St. Berchman's Altar Society was held Thursday evening at Mrs. Mac Hubelit's home. Mrs. Josephine Kenney presided and led in the opening prayers. The minutes of the last meeting and the 1971 Annual meeting were read by Mrs. Mac Hubelit and moved for adoption by Mrs. H. Legault and Mrs. R. Kenney. Cards of Thanks were read and filed. A letter was read from Novalis Co. and existing accounts were passed for payment. The financial statement and treasurers report were heard and adopted on motions of Mrs. M. Hubelit and Mrs. E. Gerow. Mrs. Kenney reported on the repairs on the entrance door and work being done in the cemetery. It was also noted that sufficient candles and light bulbs were in supply.

The annual Father's Day Penny Auction will take place Sunday, June 18th at eight o'clock in the evening. Arrangements were made for workers on this project. The tickets are to be sorted and the many prizes of plain and fancy sewing, slacks hot pant sets, novelties and other articles are to be counted and prepared for display on Monday by

the members.

It was decided to hire Peter Gerow again this year to look after the watering of flowers, shrubs, and church lawn and cutting of the grass. A new water sprinkler and hose extension are to be purchased and snapdragon bedding plants be purchased for the Grotto. It was noted that a new broom was needed for the church and three members agreed to look after the annual spring cleaning of the church to be paid on the hourly wage schedule. Mrs. Kenney as the retiring president gave her annual report showing several successful bingos, a penny auction and a draw were held. Proceeds amounting to almos nine hundred dollars were spent on fuel, janitor and gardener work on the church grounds, church supplies and repairs. She thanked the members for their co-operation during the past year thus making a successful year of faithful work.

Incoming officers for the 1972-73 term are -President, Mrs. Eugene Gerow; Vice-President, Mrs. William Schelling; Secretary, Mrs. Herb Legault and Treasurer, Mrs. C. Todesco. Mrs. Gerow moved a vote of thanks to Mrs.
Kenney for her leadership and the retiring executive.
Mrs. Hubelit extended good wishes to the incoming officers for a successful year.

Mrs. Gerow took the chair for the closing prayers

and Mrs. Legault moved adjournment.

The members sorted and packed several boxes of good used clothing for distribution. The evening closed with luncheon and a social hour. Mrs. Kenney invited the members to her home for the June meeting.

PUBLIC NOTICE

There will be a Farewell Party in the form of a "Come & Go Tea" for the Rev. E.C. Prinselaar Family, who is leaving our Community.

This will be held in the Lower Hall of St. Andrew's United Church, Schreiber, Sunday, June 4th from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m.

Everyone Welcome.

Mental Retardation strikes families rich and poor, learned and ignorant; it respects neither class or race



Lakehead University THUNDER BAY, ONTARIO, CANADA

THE FAMILY LIFE and
SEX EDUCATION PROGRAM
on campus from
JULY 3 to AUGUST 11, 1972

Returning guest lecturers include: Dr. Jean-Marie Beniskos, Dr. Eugene Kennedy, Dr. Lawrence Lang 11, Dr. Eleanor Luckey, Dr. John Malloy and Dr. Alfred Messer.

Lecturers visiting for the first time include: Dr. Albert Ellis, Dr. Eventt Hagerty, Dr. Richard Hawes, Dr. James McCary and Dr. Warren Schumaker, Dr. John Rich.

This program is accepted as two(2) full university credits.

For further information contact:

Keith Wood, Director
FAMILY LIFE PROGRAM
Department of Psychology
Lakehead University
Thunder Bay "P", Ontario